

Thursday 19th March 2020

## Dear Parent/Carer

You will be aware that the Department of Education has confirmed that schools will close for pupils as of Friday 20th March 2020. School will continue Thursday and Friday but as stated in yesterday's letter, we fully respect and support the decisions that some families have taken in keeping their children at home, to protect their child and vulnerable relatives from becoming ill. I encourage you to make the best decision for your family's situation.

Friday 20<sup>th</sup> March will be an early closure with pupils finishing at 12.30pm. School dinners will be provided as normal. Home Learning packs will be available for collection from Friday 9am-12.30pm. If your child is not in school, we will leave these named folders at the front foyer area from 9am for parents to collect.

May I take this opportunity to thank you for your understanding over this last week. May I also publicly thank our entire staff team for their hard work and going over and above during these challenging times.

Please keep looking on our school website and Facebook page for updates, both today and the weeks ahead. The entire staff team offer our best wishes to all our pupils and their families in the days and weeks ahead. Please stay safe and look out for others.

Yours sincerely

Mr Beacom









